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Mayor Tom Patterson called the special session to order at 6:02 P.M.  Council present:  Dick Olson, Tim Conklin, Tom Theis, Nancy Melsa and Darryl Bradley.  Staff  present:  City Administrator Dave Van Dee; Finance Director Laurie Hebl; Community Development Director Mark Powers; City Engineer Dick Ransom; and, Assistant City Engineer Allen Witt.  Guests present:  Bob Rampulla and Don Primus.

Tim Conklin moved to approve the agenda as presented, second by Nancy Melsa.  Motion carried.

Interim Police Chief
Mayor Patterson explained that the hiring committee for the Police Chief position would like to re-advertise for applicants.  In addition to ads in the Gazette and the Des Moines Register, one will be placed in a Police Chief magazine.  The ads will run in early to mid-August with a submission deadline of September 7th.  A brief exchange of questions and answers between the Council and committee members included:  clarification that there is not a police officer on the hiring committee; the committee narrowed the initial applicants down to 3 or 4 and they would like a broader base for consideration; and, possible pros and cons of hiring externally or internally.  Due to the pending retirement of the current Police Chief and the search for a replacement, an interim Police Chief needs to be appointed.

Tom Theis presented Resolution No. 07-157, second by Nancy Melsa, to appoint Sergeant Gary Manhart as Interim Police Chief.  
Roll call vote:

Ayes:  Tom Theis, Nancy Melsa, Tim Conklin, Darryl Bradley and Dick Olson
Nays:  None
Absent:  None
Resolution No. 07-157 adopted.

Dave Van Dee stated that the introduction of two new officers will be on the next regular Council meeting agenda.  One of the recommended hires is a current Hiawatha reserve officer.  Dave Van Dee noted that, with the retirement of the Chief and the certification process for police officers, the department will be operating with 9 certified officers.  

Clark Park Erosion Control and Seeding
Dave Van Dee explained that the recent heavy rainfall caused erosion at Clark Park along a portion of the new trail.  Installing a stabilizing mat will help control this from occurring with subsequent rain.  In addition per Metro Specifications, temporary seed is required until permanent seeding can be applied in the fall.  Olson Brothers provided a quote for two different stabilizing options and seeding to Hall and Hall Engineers.  The recommended double net straw mat and the temporary stabilizing seed can be installed at a total cost of $5,550.00.  It was a consensus of the Council to authorize the emergency repair.    
Tim Conklin moved to adjourn at 6:15 P.M., second by Darryl Bradley. Motion carried.   
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Thomas C. Patterson, Mayor 
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                Laurie Hebl, Deputy City Clerk
